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Beatrice Avenue,                 
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Friday 11th February 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Skipping Workshops 
We have had an extremely busy week in school this week.  On Monday and Tuesday all the children in 
the school took part in skipping workshops with Lizzie. The children thoroughly enjoyed their        
workshops and we all enjoyed the assembly showcases.  So many children learnt to do things that 
they hadn’t been able to do before.  Check out this link on YouTube to see some of the skills the    
children were taught in their workshops.  https://youtu.be/TUbsBmh5lfs  Maybe you can try some 
skipping with your children too. 
Lizzie wrote an email to Mr Giles saying,  

“A highlight of my year is coming to the Island for a ‘working holiday’ to visit you all!” 

It is a highlight of our year too.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/TUbsBmh5lfs
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Safer Internet Day 

On Tuesday it was Safer Internet Day.  It is really important that the children know how to stay safe 
on line.  Have a chat with them about the work that they did about this in school this week. 
 

Author in School 

We are delighted to be welcoming children’s author       
Pete J Murray to speak to Key Stage 2 pupils on Thursday 
17th February. 

Peter writes books for 7 – 13 year olds. He is the author of 
the popular Mokee Joe series and the chilling Bonebreaker 
trilogy. His debut novel, Mokee Joe is Coming! was winner 
of the 'Sheffield Children’s Book Award' in the shorter   
novel category.  

Peter believes in bringing his spooky stories to life by using 
realistic settings and basing them on historical facts. As one 
child-reviewer said of Mokee Joe – 'Peter J Murray’s stories are pure fantasy, but totally believable!'  

He is passionate in his quest to promote literacy in schools and to inspire even the least confident 
children to use their imagination and achieve creative success.  

Peter will be selling and signing his own books in the dining hall on Friday 18th February. 
 

Valentine Discos 

Our PTFA are running Valentine Discos on Thursday 17th February.  You must book a space through 

Classlist https://app.classlist.com/login/#/  

Reception class will need to bring their disco clothes in a bag and please hand in their £1.50 disco 

money in an envelope.  All other year groups can bring their £2 with them to their allotted disco. 

3 - 3.30 Reception Disco                                                                                                                                          

4 - 4.45 Year 1 and Year 2 Disco                                                                                                                              

5 - 5.45 Year 3 and Year 4 Disco                                                                                                                              

6 - 6.45 Year 5 and Year 6 Disco 

Parents and Carers Consultations 

From Monday 14th February 6pm you will be able to book your slot for our next parent and carer           
consultations.  These are on Wednesday 2nd March 3:10 – 4:40 and Thursday 3rd March 3:30 - 6:40. 
Each appointment is 10 minutes long and is designed to let you know how your child is progressing  
at school.  You will also get an attendance printout and a mini report suggesting the areas that you 
can work on at home with your child.  We are aiming to see every family.  Bookings close 6pm on 
27th February 
 

Year 4 - An appeal for resources! 

The children in Year 4 are designing and making their own animal feeders 
in DT and will be using recyclable materials such as: plastic bottles, tins, 
cardboard and other containers. We would like the children to find the 
resources they need from home and bring them into school to use.  As 
they have  already completed their designs they should know which 
items they will need to find around the house. Materials need to be in 
school by Tuesday so that they can build their creations. Thank you.  

https://app.classlist.com/login/#/
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What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Please note that all meals are subject to change due to availability of  produce.  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Macaroni Cheese Allegra’s Chicken 
Filo Pie with 

Mashed Potato 

Roast Gammon with 
Roast Potatoes & 

Gravy 

Beef Bolognese Golden Fish Fingers 
and Chips 

Vegetable Burrito 
Wrap 

Allegra’s BBQ 
Beans served with 

cornbread 

Sweet Potato and 
Chickpea Roast with 

Roast Potatoes 

Butternut Squash 
and Tomato Bake 

with Rice 

Meat-free Nuggets 
and Chips 

Green Beans and 
Sweetcorn 

Peas and Broccoli Carrots and Cabbage Broccoli and 
Sweetcorn 

Baked Beans and 
Peas 

Raspberry Ripple Ice 
Cream 

Brownie Shortbread Biscuit 
with Fruit Slices 

Berry and Peach 
Oaty Crumble with 

Custard 

Orange, Sultana and 
Carrot Cake Slice 

 

 

 

 

Abigail in 3PT has recently been reading Alan’s Big Scary Teeth by Jarvis. This is a book that she 
loves. She loves it so much that she has written her own version of it. 

 

Alan is an Alligator and he has a big problem. Nobody 
will be his friend because he scares them away with his 
big teeth. What nobody knows is that Alan takes his 
teeth out at night and puts them under his pillow! He 
has false teeth! 

 

Abigail says this book is super funny and silly and the 
best bit is when Beaver appears. She doesn’t want to 
tell you what Beaver does so that it doesn’t spoil the 
surprise.  

 

If you read and love this story, come and ask Abigail 
what happens in her version.  

 

We’d love to know what you are reading at home. If you have any reading recommendations, 
please let us know so we can share them here.  

Then try this…. 



 

Working together for a successful future 

Out & About 

On Tuesday morning, as part of their topic on animals, our RAB Out and About group visited Hersey 
Nature Reserve and Seaview Duver. We met Charlotte, one of the Island’s rangers from Bird Aware 
Solent. She helped us to identify and learn about different birds including Oystercatchers,          
Greenshank, Moorhen, Black Headed Gulls, Coot, Grebe, Teal, Mallards, Swans and Brent Geese! We 
talked about migration and how the Brent Geese travel from Russia and Alaska to winter here. The 
children were fantastic. They were so engaged, using binoculars to spot birds and asking lots of   
questions.  

                                                     
The 1CE Out and About team visited Newtown on Wednesday morning. The children were given a 
tour by Jo, from the National Trust. We were very excited to spot a White Tailed Eagle as we headed 
towards the meadows and salt lagoons. Jo explained to the children how large their wingspan is and 
how big their nests are. In class, the children are learning about how we can look after our planet.  
We talked about the rising sea levels at Newtown and how we can help protect wildlife. The children 
spotted Egret, shell duck, curlew, lapwing and greenshank near the hide and in the creek. They       
enjoyed the muddy adventure back to the minibus, giggling away as they almost got stuck in the 
mud.  

 

 

All of our Year 3 and Year 5 swimmers have worked so hard during their swimming lessons this week. 
It was fantastic to see so many children really challenging themselves to swim more independently, 
further than previous weeks or refining techniques.  
 

Our Year 3 Super Swimmers from this Wednesday are; Teddy, Evie, Emmie, Arthur, Sophia-Leigh, 
Braiden, Jack P, Ava and Jack R.  
 

This week our Year 5 swimming certificates are awarded to; Heaven-Lee, Jayden B, Ollie, Chloe, Nyah, 
Olivia-Mai, Jamie W, Leo E and Hattie.  
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Out and About next week… 

Please ensure your child wears warm play clothes, lots of layers, hat, scarf, gloves, wellies and a 
warm waterproof coat. Bring shoes in a named bag to change into for the afternoon.  

 

Tuesday am - RAB 

Hersey Nature Reserve  

Lacey, Forest, Lorenzo, Lexi, Seb, Pippa, Brody, Eli, Charlie, Paisley, Ella-Rose, Clara, AJ and Kendall.  

 

Wednesday am -1CE 

Newtown walk 

Adeline, Esmae, Archie, Bayley, Bonnie, James, Maddie, Nimalan, Johnny, Annie and Harlan.  

 

Swimming lessons next week: 

Tuesday pm - Year 3 

Wednesday pm - Year 5  

We are looking forward to next week’s swimming lessons. Please ensure your child has a swimsuit/ 

swim shorts, goggles and a towel with them in a bag. Please note, the coach and minibus will not 

return to school until approx 3.15pm. Thanks in advance for your support and understanding.   

                        QUEENSGATE SPORT ROUNDUP 

 

 

 

Active travel; please keep going with your recording. Weather conditions are great for finding that 
alternative way to come to school. 

 

 

Fun games; Four children from Years 5 and 6 took part in some fun games 
at Gurnard  - sports included wheelchair handball, boccia, sitting volleyball 
and new age curling. All children did really well but more importantly,    
enjoyed it. 

 

 

 

U-9 Open Football; Queensgate 0 - 2 Dover Park. The team tried hard in their IOW Cup quarter final 
but Dover Park were just a little more clinical with a goal in each half. 

 

U-11 Open Football; Newport 1 - 2 Queensgate. The team have reached the semi-

final of the IOW Cup after a well deserved victory at Newport. The team are now 

away at Barton. 
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Best wishes, 

 
 

Samantha Sillito 

 Headteacher  

Whole school attendance 93.8%. 

Remember that good attendance will help your 
child to succeed at school.   

                                                          

This week 1KS achieved 98.2% attendance!    
Well done. 

Thank you for your support.                                

After the break… 

As well as parents evenings there is also World Book Day on Thursday 3rd March.  Please chat to your 
child and see what book character they would like to dress up as. 

Friday 4th March our school choir will be performing at the music festival. 

It will be Mr Cox’s last day as Site Manager on Friday 4th March, as he is retiring.  Please let us know if 
you would like to contribute to his retirement gift. 
 

Attendance  

Attendance at school is hugely important.  The children miss a lot of learning even if they only miss a 
day.  We will not authorise family holidays in term time and they will be subject to a fine.  All           
absences need to be explained to our school office.  Please ring if your child is ill and remember to 
write to office@queensgateprimary.co.uk or send in a note explaining the reason they were off on 
their return.  At the moment your child should not attend with Covid, but they should be in school 
even if other members of the family have Covid.   
 

Benji Blog 

Benji had his operation last Friday.  He is supposed to be having a quiet week, 
unfortunately this has meant he has been more of a pickle than normal.  When 
Mr Chubb has been away from his desk Benji has taken over his place!  
 

Good Manners at all Times 

Our Queensgate Code is on the next page.  The children are expected to follow this at all times.  We 
have had a couple of incidents this week of rudeness to our office staff.  The code is an expectation 
for everyone who is on the Queensgate School site.  I ask that you set a good example to the children 
by being polite at all times. 

We are not a team because we work together. We are a team     
because we respect, trust and care for each other. 

 

Fire Safety Team 

All being well we will have The Fire Safety Team on site on Tuesday 
carrying out fire safety talks for Years 2 and 5. 

 

Half Term Holiday 

We break up next Friday 18th February and return to school on 

Monday 28th February.  Please make sure you chat, play and read 

every day with your children.  

 

mailto:office@queensgateprimary.co.uk
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The COVID-19 vaccination is available for everyone age 12 and over. 

It’s not too late to get your 1st, 2nd or booster doses.  

 
When to have your vaccine: 
People aged 18 or over should have their 2nd dose from 8 weeks after their 1st dose. 

Most people aged 12-17 should have their 2nd dose from 12 weeks after their 1st dose. 

Boosters are available for everyone aged 16+ and you should have it at least 3 months after your    
2nd dose. 

 
It’s easy to attend a walk-in clinic and the NHS are offering pop-up clinics around the Island: 

 7 days a week from 8 am to 8 pm, The Riverside Centre, Newport, PO30 2QR 

 Friday 28 January 

 10am to 5pm, Cowes Fire Station, Victoria Road, PO31 7JJ 

 10am to 5pm, Pan Community Centre, Furlongs,  Pan, PO30 2AX 

 Tuesday 1 February 

 9.30 am to 5 pm, Ryde Fire Station, Nicholson Road, PO33 1BE 

 5pm to 7.30pm, Medina Leisure Centre, Newport, PO30 2DX. 

 Tuesday 8 February, 5pm to 7.30pm, The Heights, Sandown, PO36 9ET. 

 Monday 14 February, 5pm to 7.30pm, Medina Leisure Centre, Newport, PO30 2DX. 

 Tuesday 15 February, 5pm to 7.30pm, Medina Leisure Centre, Newport, PO30 2DX. 

 Saturday 19 February, 9.30am to 1.00pm, Medina Leisure Centre, Newport, PO30 2DX. 

 Tuesday 22 February, 5pm to 7.30pm, The Heights, Sandown, PO36 9ET. 

 Saturday 26 February, 9.30am to 1.00pm, The Heights, Sandown, PO36 9ET. 

You can also book an appointment online or by calling 119.  

Get up to date information about the vaccination delivery programme on the Isle of Wight from the 
NHS.  

Get information and support with COVID-19 on the Island on keeptheislandsafe.org  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
https://www.hampshiresouthamptonandisleofwightccg.nhs.uk/your-health/latest-information-on-covid-19/covid-19-vaccination-programme/walk-in-clinics-near-you
https://keeptheislandsafe.org/


 

Working together for a successful future 



 

Working together for a successful future 


